JOURNAL OF THE HISTORY OF PHILOSOPHY

Department of Philosophy Bronfman Building 1001 Sherbrooke St. W. Montreal, P.Q. H3A 1G5 Canada

February 15, 1980

Professor José Ferrater-Mora Department of Philosophy Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania 19101

Dear Professor Ferrater-Mora:

During the past several years you and other scholars have been generously contributing to the JOURNAL OF THE HISTORY OF PHILOSOPHY. These contributions have been very important to us for they have enabled us to maintain the JOURNAL in its customary length and format without instituting what could well be self-defeating increases in the subscription rate. Thus we are still able to offer three-year subscriptions at the rate of \$12.00 per year (though we have found it necessary to ask \$15.00 for single-year subscriptions). In short, private contributions have enabled us to operate in the black without a reduction in size or production quality, and so we are very grateful for these gifts.

We trust that we shall not always need to call on individuals to help us meet our operating expenses, but we have not to date found an alternative—despite some modest increases in the number of individual subscribers, it does not seem realistic to suppose that further such increases would eliminate our annual shortfall, for we have noted that some institutions have had to discontinue subscriptions because of their financial problems. Hence I am asking you to consider making an additional contribution to the JOURNAL. Such gifts are tax deductible as the Journal of the History of Philosophy, Inc. is a registered non-profit organization. Those who contribute \$25.00 will be included in our quarterly listing of the year's "Friends of the JOURNAL OF THE HISTORY OF PHILOSOPHY," while those contributing \$100.00 are listed as "Sustaining Subscribers" for the year in which the contribution is made.

I hope that you will be able to help us again. If so, would you please send your check, payable to the Journal of the History of Philosophy, Inc., to Prof. David Fate Norton (address above) who will see that you receive a proper receipt while I am abroad during the next several months. Prof. Norton and I would also be pleased to receive from you any suggestions you may have regarding scholarly or operational aspects of the JOURNAL.

Thank you for your past assistance, and for your interest in the JOURNAL.

Yours very truly,

Richard H. Popkin

Editor

RHP/mj

RICHARD H. POPKIN
Editor
Washington University, St. Louis
DAVID FATE NORTON
Executive Editor
McGill University

TED B. HUMPHREY
Assistant Editor
Arizona State University

CRAIG WALTON
Book Review Editor
University of Nevada, Las Vegas
JAMES R. GROVES
Managing Editor
San Diego, California